Buffalo Valley Recreation Authority

Board Meeting Minutes for December 13, 2017, 5:00 pm

Location: Greenspace Center Cafeteria   

In Attendance:
Directors: Sandra Cook (Chair), Peter Bergonia (Vice Chair), Matt Hoffman (Secretary), Rich Kuczawa (Treasurer), Gary Fredrick, Kelsey Hicks, Randy Sams

Staff:  Stacey Sommerfield (ED), Allison Ubbens (RD), Jen Delsite (Summer Camp Dir), Marah Biddle (AC), Sarah Biddle (AC), Susan Chlebowski (Early Ed Coordinator), Bob Cravitz (Solicitor)

The minutes herein are a draft copy and have been distributed as a pre-release, and do not become an official document until the board approves the contents. Corrections can be sent to Marilyn Brill at mfb@dejazzd.com. Corrections may or may not be included in the final version sent prior to the next meeting.  

The minutes will generally reflect motions.  However, requests by one or more board members or attendees for statements and or comments to be considered as part of the record may also be included.  Other comments may be entered into the minutes as deemed by the Secretary. 

1. Call to Order: Sandra called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. 
2. Introductions: none
3. Approval of Minutes:  (attached)

Randy made a motion to approve the November board minutes as presented; the motion was seconded by Kelsey.  The motion carried unanimously.
4. Public Participation: Many people in attendance to ask about the recent announcement that EBT will exit the IGA that funds BVRA at the end of 2018.  EBT Manager Stacey Kifolo was in attendance ad spoke first.  Kifolo assured the public that this decision was made to bring Lewisburg Borough to the table to negotiate a new IGA.  She stated that the EBT supervisors had asked to renegotiate the IGA with the Lewisburg Borough and not heard back.  In order to force them to the table the EBT supervisors made the diction to announce their withdrawal from the IGA.  Several community members asked if there had been complaints about BVRA that prompted this decision.  Kifolo stated that no one had come EBT with complaints about services offered by BVRA.  A number of community members expressed concern about the continuation of recreation services.  Kifolo stated that park and pool services would continue and that the IGA would give the EBT supervisors and opportunity to evaluate how much funding is needed by BVRA.  Kifolo continued on to say that the financial health of BVRA had improved so much in the last few years due to the hiring of Stacey Sommerfield and appointment of Sandra Cook, that BVRA may not need as much funding.  Susan Chlebowski asked Kifolo if she would make a public statement about the robust financial health, and prudent fiscal management of BVRA.  Kifolo agreed to do just that.  
5. Operations Report: (attached)

· Admin:  BVRA has received funding to hire a 6-month AmeriCorps member.  Stacey has begun advertising the position.  
· Warming House: Nature School is at full capacity for the full Spring.  Nature After Noon, a play program has begun enrollment. Summer camp enrollment will open March 1, 2018. 
· Pool and Park: The park is ready for winter and the maintenance crew is preparing for winter snow removal and maintenance.     

· Rail Trail: The trail was cleaned and pruned by volunteers in November.  Sarah is finishing the 2018 trail brochure, and working on 2018 trail use agreements.  A new trail counter has been installed along the trail near Brookpark.  BVRA has applied for ball and burlap trees from PP&L and hopes to hear back in the spring.    
· Programming: Over 250 community members attended the recent Frosty Frenzy event. Lots of successful fall programming.  Bison Field Hockey is up and running.  All fall programming filled and ran.  Programs included Charm School, cupcake wars, art club, slime time, and Nature Club.  Additionally, our fitness programs finished the season strong.  Next year Mommy and Me fitness, Zumba, and Yoga will all return to our new multipurpose room. Registration is strong for the new LEARN Downtown after-school program.  The program will launch next January.  BVRA is working with the Lewisburg Children’s Museum to host the program
· Gym: The gym closed for the week of Thanksgiving and the week of November 27th.  Over those two weeks the gym moved into the new space.  New classes started the week of December 4th.  Feedback has been very positive.  Challenges have included getting people to the correct door and improving gym heating.  There are some remaining improvements to be made including renovating the old locker room bathroom and finishing the team room.  We plan to have an official grand opening early in 2018.
· Events: Saturday, 
Dec 14th & 15th Fireside Chats with Santa

February 3rd
BVRA Gala

6. Financial Report: (attached)

· Sandra reviewed the November Financials.  Sandra noted that gym revenue continues to be high, and that the high gym expenses are the result of the gym renovation.  
7. Old Business:
· Gym: The new gym is working very well and the projections for 2018 enrollment look very good.   

· Bridge: no new update.  

· 2018 Capital Campaign: The Gala will be February 3rd at the Cellars. Programming at the gym will be the focus of the campaign; this would include not only gymnastics programming but also day programs, fitness, birthday parties, martial arts, educational programming as well as other uses for the facility.  

8. New Business:
· EBT to Withdraw from IGA:  Sandra Cook noted that the clock now starts on getting a new IGA negotiated.  With BVRA needing to develop a complete budget before October 1, 2018.  Matt Hoffman agreed that if EBT and the borough cannot reach an agreement, it could effect continued BVRA programming.  Matt made a motion to have Bob Cravitz send a letter to EBT asking what information they need to facilitate smooth negotiations.  Also to offer to provide mediation services if necessary.  Rich seconded the motion, no discussion, motion carried.  Attorney Cravitz had left to attend a 2nd meeting, but Stacey Sommerfield volunteered to communicate the motion to him, and ensure that a letter was sent prior to the end of the year.  
· Other: No additions from the board.   

11: Executive Session:  Matt made a motion to enter executive session at 7:03 pm, Rich second, motion carried.
11: Adjournment:  7:35pm
Next Meeting – Wednesday, February 28th, 2018, 5:00 pm at the BVRA office conference room. Address: 815 Market Street, Room 183, Lewisburg. Use door #19 to enter the building. 

Submitted by:

Matt Hoffman, Secretary 

Transcribed by Marilyn Brill 

